American Museum of Natural History Wayden Planetarium

Dr. Neil de Grasse Tyson The Frederick P. Rose Director

March 28, 2002

Jeffrey Golick John Wiley & Sons, Inc. Scientific, Technical and Medical Publishing 605 Third Avenue New York, NY 10158-0012

Dear Mr. Golick:

Please extend my congratulations to Philip Plait for a job well done in the release of his first book *Bad Astronomy*.

I congratulate you, as well, for the vision to publish such a project. Please keep up the good work.

If it's not too late, below is a marketing blurb you are free to use.

Henceforth, when people ask me about UFO's, or whether the moon landing was a hoax, I will just tell them to go read Phil Plait's *Bad Astronomy* before we continue our conversation.

Neil deGrasse Tyson
Astrophysicist & Director
Hayden Planetarium, New York City

Sincerely

NDT/gl